Peace Lutheran Church

2084 County Road N l ol:lggn_i;c:?igtw :
Baldwin, WI 54002 U.S. Postage Paid
Permit No. 36

(ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED)

February 2023
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PEACE WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES:
1. In-person at 8:00 & 10:30 a.m. on Sundays
2. On Facebook (streamed live at 8:00 a.m. and then posted following the service)
3. On Cable Channel 16 at 7:00 p.m. Tuesdays and 9:00 a.m. Wednesdays
4. On YouTube anytime (search for Peace Lutheran Church Baldwin)

REV. JOHN R. HANSON, PASTOR Join us Sunday mornings!
Peace Lutheran Church (a place of welcome...) Worship at 8:00 & 10:30 a.m.
Church Office 715-684-2770 Sunday School & Bible Study at 9:15 a.m.
welcometopeace.org (September to April)

office@welcometopeace.org
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TRANSITION COMMITTEE MINUTES, January 17, 2023

Call to order: Jim Hauschild Jr. at 6:00 PM.

Attendance: Heather Serier, Nancy Rowe, Madison Carey, Brenda
Cronk, Pastor John Hanson, John Polk, Haley Larson, Leann Huston,
Jim Hauschild Jr., Jessie Freeman, Melissa Gedatus, Peder Parizek,
Nicole McKone, and Leah Smith.

This is the initial meeting of the Transition Mission Committee. We
talked about the steps a transition team should take per the LCMC
website. We talked about the need to develop a timeline and keep
the congregation informed every step of the way. The committee
members want feedback from the congregation. Please consider
these questions: What priorities are you looking for in programming
at Peace? What are three attributes of a new pastor we would like?
What are qualities you wouldn’t want to see in our next pastor? Feel
free to reach out and share your opinions with the committee
members and they will be reaching out to members as well.

Next meeting: February 21 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Brenda Cronk



“United with Confidence by Prayer”

Bringing calm to anxious people is a significant part of ministry. Its roots are deep in our biblical tradition and
our culture depends on many skill sets (and medications) to help alleviate anxiety. Most often, bringing calm is
done with one or a few people in a secluded corner - rarely is it a crowd event. Calming can happen when
many are present, but the focus is on the individual.

Uneasiness is no stranger to our congregation. Do you recall when we: hired a new pastor / purchased the
electric organ to replace the church pipe organ / purchased the grand piano for worship / added full-time staff
/ purchased additional property /purchased our first bus and then #2, 3, and 4 / added missions in Guatemala
and Kenya / decommissioned the White Church / affirmed building a new sanctuary / de-constructed the Red
Church / resigned from ELCA then joined LCMC / to name a few. Add these communal trials to the many
tragedies that have afflicted our families, and you can see that we have not only survived but flourished.

The precious gift that carried us through those uncertain times was when we proceeded as a community
united in faith and mission. This unity is an important part of calming doubt and despair. | didn’t say those
were easy changes to deal with, but it was tolerable when we remained united.

I need to clarify something; | have not stated a timeline for retirement. Julie and | have not resigned from our
partnership in the mission or ministry in this community. Our intention is to help build our ministry team to a
point where the work we are doing together will continue for years to come. Consider the current chaos
congregations are dealing with as they try to fill a sudden pastoral vacancy. Let’s prepare.

Biblically, we are doing a proactive thing, the apostles in the early church devoted themselves to teaching, to
fellowship, to sharing the sacraments, and to PRAYER — a time for discernment. Acts 2:42-47 NIV The
Fellowship of the Believers: #4’They devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and to fellowship, to the
breaking of bread and prayer. “*Everyone was filled with awe at the many wonders and signs performed by
the apostles. “All the believers were together and had everything in common. “°They sold property and
possessions to give to anyone who had need. “éEvery day they continued to meet together in the temple courts.
They broke bread in their homes and ate together with glad and sincere hearts, ' praising God and enjoying
the favor of all the people. And the Lord added to their number daily those who were being saved.

In this Acts 2 passage, we often talk about the elements listed here that comprise the well-rounded church:
teaching, worship, fellowship, mutual service, public proclamation, etc. But for today’s theme, notice the
emphasis that all of these elements were being done together.

Our church is opening itself to a new conversation that will likely increase our staffing in order to continue an
effective ministry lasting into the future. Previously, this conversation was discouraged because the cost
would have extended our debt. But now, the Board of Trustees has secured a portion of the 2023 budget to
include additional Pastoral staff. The Council has formed a “Transition Committee” to listen to our community
and to look for ways to meet our congregation’s everchanging needs. | am offering my insights, not forcing my
opinion. Still, this will require you to voice your hopes as well as your concerns as we move forward.

| am asking you to join in something Julie and | have done for many years, to pray for wisdom, for
discernment, for unity. | am hoping you will continue with your prayers, support, and encouragement. We rely
on you to share your vision for Peace so “the Lord will add to our number those who are being saved.”

Bringing God'’s peace to a time of uncertainty happens when people are unified in focus, when we trust the
work we perform, and when no one is left out of the conversation. Join us as we build our future on our past
and our ministries for all our people. JOIN ME IN PRAYER FOR YOUR CHURCH AND OUR PEOPLE! PASTOR JOHN’S PEN



BOARD of STEWARDSHIP
January 8, 2023
Stovadstife
BomA— We met on January 8. Sherry
opened with devotions. Scott, Gary,
Cheri, Sherry, and Jan were in attendance. We looked at
the notes that DeeDee had prepared for the year for the

Annual Report. Kathy Pankratz is willing to join us ...
thank you! We still have one position to fill. We want to
say a big thank you to Gary Rott and Jan Hanson for their
faithful service! Our next meeting will be on February 12
at 9:15. Scott will do devotions. We closed with the
Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted, Sherry Neisius

BOARD of EDUCATION
January 9, 2023

Members present: Angie, Laurie,
Leah, Missi, Angela & Stacy.

New member nominations: Laurie has agreed to stay
on for another term, so we are in need of one new person
to replace Amy as she has fulfilled her 2-term limit. Stacy
is checking with a few people.

Sunday School bags: We will put new supplies in
bags at our next meeting.

Council meeting: Missi will attend the council
meeting in January and February.

Adult Education Support: Pauline is working on
another freezer meal clinic planned and is currently doing
bible studies.

Student/parent activities: January 15% parents are
invited to join the Sunday school class. We will hold class
in the sanctuary, each class will lead a section. February
11" will be the Valentine’s Dance in the fellowship hall. It
will run from 6:30-8:00 and have a free will offering to
cover snacks. Rachel Hanson will help us with setting up a
photo booth for families to take their own photos. Missi

created a poster to hang up at church and go via email and
info will go in the bulletin and announcements. Missi will
also create a playlist and talk to Sam about audio help for
music. Christmas program - tons of positive feedback, the
kids did a wonderful job. Pancake breakfast - January 22™
from 8:30-10:30. Syrup will be donated by Ray & Missy
Gessler’s family and Pastor John. Angela will talk to Verla
Solberg to see if she would help with the egg bakes. Laurie
and Angela will work during Sunday school and Scott &
Audrey will help with pancakes. We discussed supply list
and Angie will pick up the same as she did for last year.

Missions - Going forward we will align the Sunday
School missions with Pauline and do as a whole for the
church together

Cradle Roll/Cards for young adults: Leann is handling
cards for the 10-12™ graders and is working on something
for college kids as well. She will let us know if she needs
our help with anything. Missi is interested in taking over
the cradle roll.

High School Education w/Leann: Stacy followed up
with Leann, she doesn’t need help at this point.

Next meeting: Monday, February 13, 2023 @ 6pm.

Respectfully submitted, Stacy Shafer

BOARD of TRUSTEES
January 10, 2023

BOARD f TRUSTEES  Call to order at 5:55PM by Jim H.
Attendees: Jim H., Wayne M., Peder P., Cristy P.,
Amy H., and Pastor John.
Secretary’s report accepted; Wayne 1%, Peder-2™,
Treasurer’s report accepted; Peder-1%, Wayne-2,
Daycare needs more oversight. Should it be a separate
business? Jim will check with attorney.
Old business: Approval to order four handicap signs
for parking lot. Wayne will supply fence posts. Drain

spouts ordered. Cameras are in, waiting to install in
warmer weather. AV department has begun updates.
Carpet and repairs - carpet install scheduled for starting on
2/9/23. Authorized hiring Carlos to fix drywall for $5000
to come out of Building Fund. Wayne-1%, Jim-2",

New business: Need three candidates for trustees.
Meeting time will be determined after new members. Pam
willing to stay one more year if needed.

Next meeting February 14, 2023.

Motion to adjourn at 6:53 Peder-1%, Wayne-2".

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted, Peder Parizek




b_—\ WOMEN of PEACE
= : January 12, 2023

Women of Peace
The Women of Peace met on

Thursday, January 12, 2023, at 1:30 p.m. with six
members present. Pastor John joined us for dessert and
coffee served by Shirley Rode. News and concems for
others were shared, including a trip down “Memory Lane.”
The meeting was called to order by President Joanne
Melander at 2:15 p.m. The secretary’s report was read with
a motion to accept by Marie Ista, seconded by Shirley.
Motion passed. Marie Ista gave the treasurer’s report,
which included the payment to Shirley for supplies for the
Nelson funeral and the income from working at the
funeral. Motion to accept by Shirley, seconded by Bonnie.
Motion passed. A list was made of Peace members in the

local nursing homes and assisted living facilities to whom
we could give a quilt or lap robe. Follow up was tabled
until our next meeting.

Bonnie made a motion to clarify who is the treasurer
and back-up person for the Women of Peace. Marie Ista is
the treasurer and Bonnie Braymen is her back-up person.
This pertains to the account at the First Bank of Baldwin.
Motion seconded by Shirley Rode. Motion passed.

The next meeting will be on February 9 at 1:30 p.m.
with Joanne as hostess.

The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

Bonnie led the Bible study on The Women from Endor
in the absence of Nancy Larson. We closed with the
Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted by Vi Roquette, Secretary

BOARD of DEACONS
January 15, 2023

The Deacons met between services on
Sunday, January 15%. Josh, Nicole and
Wes were in attendance. Joy was called into the meeting
via phone. The service assignments for the final weeks in
January and February were made. A brief discussion was

had regarding other assignments the Deacons should be
handling for services. The group felt that things are going
so well, and members are doing a good job helping with
various worship assignments. A big thank you to Joy and
Sharon for the work they have put into creating the list of
worship assistants. Discussion was had around the
Christmas and New Year’s services. No action taken.

Respectfully submitted, Josh Newton

CHURCH COUNCIL
= January 17, 2023

COUNCIL

7:00 PM.

Attendance: Pastor John Hanson, Wayne Miller, Jim
Hauschild Jr., Brenda Cronk, Nerissa Krosnoski, Ken
Rimer, Becky Anderson, Amy Hutchins, Shirley Rode,
Angie Bierwerth, Pauline Wangen, Leann Huston, and
Nicole McKone. Missi Blegen joined us via Zoom and
Don Rode and Kathy Miller as visitors.

Adoption of the Agenda: Motion by Leann Huston and
seconded by Becky Anderson. Carried.

Next Meeting - February 21% at 7:00. Amy
Hutchins/devotions.

Secretary’s Report: As printed in the newsletter. Motion
by Brenda Cronk and seconded by Shirley Rode. Carried.
Treasurer’s Report: Submitted with agenda. Motion by
Leann Huston and seconded by Becky Anderson. Carried.
Reports: Executive Committee - The first Transitional
Committee met on January 17". Pastor John Hanson -
February 22™ is Ash Wednesday. Meals on Wednesdays
for Lent should be prepared here. We still have vacancies

Call to order: Jim Hauschild Jr. at

to be filled on the boards for our annual meeting on
February 5%. Pastor and Julie hope to take a trip to Boise
in April. LOGOS - They have two fewer students this
semester and are recruiting new students. Activity time is
challenging with not being able to use the basement.
Board of Stewardship - no representative. Board of
Education/Director of Sunday School - Parent Sunday
School is January 22™ and pancake breakfast. Valentine
dance will be February 11®. Board of Deacons - They are
willing to help arrange Lenten suppers. Women of Peace -
They tied four quilts at their last meeting. Youth on Fire -
Last two events had better attendance. Next event is an
overnight. 10-12% grade Bible study is in the choir room
during Sunday School. Board of Trustees - There will be
portable handicapped signs put in place. The carpet in the
fellowship hall will be installed in February. The audio-
visual area will be upgraded. Looking into Childcare
becoming 501c3. Looking at roof over the sanctuary.
There are spots to fill on their board. Director of Family
Ministries - Family Trollhaugen event is coming up on
February 12%. “Chosen” season 3 is the Bible Study.
Childcare - They are working on getting their own
separate account and looking into grants. (cont.)



Ushers - There will be a sign on the south door that states looking at volunteers for visitation ministry and counters

it is locked during services. for Sunday offering.

Old Business: Talk about Endowment Fund at annual Adjourn: 8:10 p.m. Motion by Leann Huston and
meeting. We need vacancies to be filled on several boards seconded by Shirley Rode. Carried. Closed with the Lord’s
and president needs to be filled. New Business: Lenten Prayer.

suppers will continue on Wednesday evenings. We are Respectfully submitted, Brenda Cronk

YOUTH Leann Huston is the Youth Director at Peace (lhuston13@yahoo.com or 715-556-
-\ 2129). ALL youth grades 8 — 12 are invited!!

30-hr Famine - Join us to stop hunger throughout the world. The technical definition of Famine used by the
humanitarian community is:
A. At least 20% of households in the area face extreme food shortages with limited ability to cope.
B. More than 30% of children suffer from acute malnutrition.
C. Hunger causes more than two deaths each day for every 10,000 people.
Our Peace Youth on Fire team goal is $1500. You can help us put an end to famine around the world by donating to
our team, praying for us, or you can join us and register yourself to raise funds! *The 30 hours will run from
midnight, February 17, to 6AM, February 19. *If you can’t give up food for 30 hours, then give up your cell phone,
pop, candy or anything that you use every day. *How to sign up:
Create your own account at 2023 30 Hour Famine {worldvision.org)
Click Join Now
Participant Type: Select “Student 2023”
Find our team: Peace — Youth on Fire
*Be sure to ask family and friends to sponsor you during your 30 hours.
Lock-In/Lead Church services: February 18 — 19, 6pm — 11:30am
*You do not need to participate in the 30-hour famine to attend the overnight
*Youth will be leading both worship services Sunday so Pastor can enjoy a Sunday in the pew!
*Helpers and Chaperones needed during the lock-in! Even a few hours of your time are greatly
appreciated. *Can’t come right away? Come when you can! Please let me know if you can help!
March 25-26: Cinnamon Roll Fundraiser
*Saturday — 6—-10pm — We will prep rolls and get things ready for Sunday morning
*Sunday — need help baking, serving, and selling the rolls
April 21: Elevation Worship is coming to the Target Center! We have tickets and want you to join us! It will be a
night of music and fun!
*Youth on Fire will cover cost of tickets
*We will take the bus to the concert
*Please sign up with Leann as there is a limited number of tickets
Mission Trip: | know many of you have asked the dates of our 2023 mission trip. These are tentative but hoping
for the week of June 25 — July 1.

Therefore do not worry about tomorrow, for tomorrow will worry about itself. Each day has enough trouble of its
own. Matthew 6:34
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Pauline Wangen is the Director of Family Ministries
(pauline.wangen@gmail.com or 651-210-5106). F ._ I Y
MiNistry

February Donations — School supplies for Greenfield Elementary. Please put items in blue donation box in entry
way by February 28th.
Piecing It Together Craft Night - Friday, February 3, 6:00-9:00 pm
Do you have crafts you love to do but just don’t have the time or space at home? Here's the answer! Bring your
pictures, paper, quilting, crocheting, beads, tools, stamps, ideas, and inspiration to share! Pizza, snacks and
beverages will be available for a freewill donation.
Blood Pressure Checks
Blood Pressure checks will be offered one Sunday of the month between church services. The next one is
February 5. Look for signs in the Fellowship Hall.
Make Ahead Crock Pot Freezer Meals - Thursday, February 9, 6:30-8:00pm
Together we will prep the ingredients and assemble four delicious meals to bring home. Children are welcome to
attend with an adult. Cost: $45 (Bring a cooler to take your meals home.) Sign up by February 5. Please let
Pauline know if you have any dietary restrictions.
Over 55 Valentine’s Party Monday, February 7th, 10:00am-1:00pm
Join us for games, potluck lunch and fellowship. Bring a dish to pass. We will also make Valentine cards for the
Visitation Ministry.
Family Skiing, Snowboarding and Tubing at Trollhaugen — Sunday, February 12
This is a family event, and everyone is invited to attend. The bus will leave church at 12:45 pm. (you can also
drive yourself). We will ski from 2:00-6:00 pm. The bus will leave Trollhaugen at 6:30 pm. Snow tubing is from
2:00-4:00 pm. These are group rates. If we have less than 20 the cost will be higher. Skiing: $23.00 lift ticket,
$24 rental. Free beginner ski/snowboard lessons available. Snowtubing cost: $16.00. Sign up and payment is
due by Wednesday, February 8". Contact Pauline at pauline.wangen@gmail.com to reserve your spot.
ONGOING Weekly Ministries at Peace
Rise & (Son)Shine — Thursdays from 7-8:30 a.m. at church. Bible study and exercise. Contact Cheri Rott for
more information (cherigary@gmail.com).
Morning Coffee Hour — Thursdays, 9-11 am. Join us on Zoom for coffee, snacks, games, and conversation.
Contact Pauline for more information.
TOPS Club (Take Off Pounds Sensibly). Meetings are weekly on Thursdays from 5:15-6:00 pm in the fellowship
hall. Anyone that is interested in invited. For more information check out www.tops.org or contact Pauline Wangen.
Adult Bible Study — Saturdays at 9:00 am. In-person or by Zoom. Contact Pauline for log-in information.

) SCRID FEBRUARY SCRIP ORDERS

/ DEADLINE FEBRUARY SCRIP ORDERS - The February deadline for ordering Scrip is
Sunday, February 5th. Your order will be ready for pick up on the following
Sunday, February 12th. Debit/credit cards may be used to pay for scrip orders. Use the card terminal in
the narthex of church (directions are located next to the unit). To place an order, simply complete your order
form (blank forms are at the Scrip station in the narthex and on the website) and place it in an envelope along
with your cash, check, or debit/credit card slip. Place your envelope in either of the church drop boxes. If
you have any questions regarding the Scrip program and how easy it is to use, please contact Sharon Hauschild
715-307-2531 (cell). Thank you!

CANS and CARTRIDGES - We collect aluminum cans and inkjet and deskjet toner cartridges as fundraisers
for the Building Fund. We cannot take laserjet cartridges. Cans can be thrown in the trailer at the north end of
the farthest parking lot (PLEASE THROW THEM IN LOOSE — NO BAGS) and cartridges can be left in the
box in the entry by the office.




Gifts and Memorials

Gifts have been received in honor of Ole and Nola Monicken, Craig and Gloria Rasmussen,
and Tobie Anderson and in memory of Marliss Rosin and Eileen Hutchins.
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‘"“ 'Y Please remember the Food Pantry. The “Lord’s Cupboard” is at the north end of the

Fellowship Hall. Food may be dropped off anytime the church is open.

PASTORAL ACTS

December 31 - Wedding service for Madeline Russell and Cameron Swanson
January 15 - Baptism for Brayla Jean Pigman, daughter of Faith Driscoll and Brady

Pigman

SOFEBRUARY

1 - Brenda Cronk/Amy Roemhild/Brody Tobin

2 - Rachel Fussy/Eva Freese

3 - Eric Brown, Jr

6 - Mollie Burns

7 - Scott Thompson/Clint Schumacher/Greg
Hillstead

8 - Chris 6rinde/Jenna Grulke

9 - Joy Ulrich/Scott Mathison/Addison Lindus

10 - McKayla Custer/Mason Gedatus

11 - Christopher Wangen

12 - Craig Rasmussen/Ana Krueger

13 - Stacy Goossens/Brant Peavey

14 - Karie Serier/Ross Roemhild/Eva Polk

15 - Norma Wold/Carol Zevenbergen/Mitch
Thomason/Ashley Walton/McKenna
Newton/Brexley Schumacher

Birchdays

16 - Ken Freeman/Laura Hanson/Maddi Monicken

17 - Jaimee Lindus/Keegan Ofstie/Holt
Jacobson

18 - Kolin Dykhouse/Karter Dykhouse/Izzy
Stevens

19 - Cleo Kitchner/Autumn Rasmussen

21 - Melissa Lunde/Brian Bergseng

22 - Chris Corrigan/Kingston Arndt

23 - Kinsley Arndt

24 - Wayne Miller/LaVonne Hampton/Carrie
Weinandt/Kinslea Wallace

26 - Dean Bergseng/Miley Smith

27 - Alex Greenfield/Jaidyn Lardahl/Gavin
Munson

28 - Olivia Dumond/Madi Krueger/Robert Serier

29 - Renee Dykhouse/Abram Bakkum




% % * BULLETIN BOARD * * *

HIGH SCHOOL SUNDAY SCHOOL — All 10-12™ graders are invited to join our NEW High School Sunday
School class! We hope you will join us from 9:15-10:15 on Sunday mornings. We meet in the sanctuary.

CONSTITUTION REVISIONS — The Annual Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, February 5! Besides the
usual board & committee reports, budget/treasurer's report, and electing leaders, we will be amending our
constitution & by-laws. It has been several years since the constitution and by-laws have been amended, and we
as a congregation have grown and changed over that time. A print-out of the proposed amendments is available
on the usher stand if you'd like to view the changes before the Annual Meeting.

ANNUAL MEETING — The Annual Meeting of Peace Lutheran Church is Sunday, February 5,
starting with worship at 10:30 a.m. followed by the business portion at 11:30 a.m.
Annual reports will be available the day of the meeting.

ASH WEDNESDAY, LENT, and SOUP SUPPERS — Ash Wednesday is Wednesday, February 22.
Each Wednesday during Lent we will be serving simple soup suppers starting at 5:45 p.m. with
worship following at 6:30 p.m. Please join us!

Worship will take the place of Wednesday night Confirmation class during Lent.

For | am convinced that neither death,
nor life, nor angels, nor rulers,
nor things present, nor things to come,
nor powers, nor height, nor depth,
nor anything else in all creation,

'You will never
find the end of will be able to separate us from the

God’s faithfulness love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.
Romans 8:38-39




Sunday

February 2023

5
8:00 Worship
9:15 SS/Bible Study

10:30 Worship w/Annual

Meeting
Blood Pressure Cks
Scrip orders due

12

8 & 10:30 Worshiip
9:15 SS/Bible Study
915 Board of Deacons

9:15 Board of Stewardship

12:45 Family Ski Day

19
8 & 10:30 Worshiip
9:15 SS/Bible Study

26
8 & 10:30 Worshiip
9:15 SS/Bible Study

Monday

6:30 Zoom Bible
Study

13

6:00 Board of Ed

6:30 Zoom Bible
Study

20

9:00 WOP Work Day

6:30 Zoom Bible
Study

27

6:30 Zoom Bible
Study

Tuesday

10:00 Over 55 Party

14

6:00 Board of
Trustees

21

6;00 Transition
Committee

7:00 Church Council

28

Wednesday

LOGOS
6:30 Confirmation

6:30 Celebration Sgrs.

LOGOS
6:30 Confirmation

6:30 Celebration Sgrs.

15

LOGOS
6:30 Confirmation

6:30 Celebration Sgrs.

22  ASH WEDNESDAY

LOGOS
5:45 Soup Supper

6:00 Celebration Singers?

6:30 Lenten Worship

Thursday

2
7:30 Rise/Shine
9:00 Zoom Coffee Hour

5:15 TOPS

9

7:30 Rise/Shine

9:00 Zoom Coffee Hour
1:30 WOP/Joy Circle

5:15 TOPS
6:30 Freezer Meals

16
7:30 Rise/Shine
9:00 Zoom Coffee Hour

5:15 TOPS

23
7:30 Rise/Shine
9:00 Zoom Coffee Hour

5:15 TOPS

Friday

6:00 Craft
Night

10

17

24

Saturday

4
9:00 Bible Study

1"
9:00 Bible Study

6:30 Valentine
Dance

18
9:00 Bible Study

6.00 YOF
30 Hour Famine

25
9:00 Bible Study



